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Petaling Jaya, November 16th, 2021 

 
 

Fifth Newsletter School Year 2021/22 

 
Important Dates: 
Wednesday, 17.11.2021   : German Reading Day in the Kindergarten 
Wednesday, 17.11.2021, 4.00 – 8.00 pm : Parent-teacher day (individual online sessions for Years 1-12) 
Monday, 22.11.2021 – Friday 26.11.2021 : Development talks in Pre-school 
Tuesday, 23.11.2021, 8th period  : Presentation of the D.E.L.F. certificates to the graduates  

of the French language exams, in the schoolyard 
Tuesday, 30.11.2021, 4.00 pm    : Advent celebration for parents, children  
       and educators in Kindergarten 
Monday, 06.12.2021    : Christmas projects day in Primary School 
Monday, 06.12.2021    : St. Nicholas visiting Kindergarten and Primary School 
Friday, 10.12.2021    : Last school Day before before the Christmas Holidays 
Saturday, 13.12.2021 – Tuesday, 04.01.2022 : Christmas Holidays 
Wednesday, 05.01.2021   : First school day after the Christmas Holidays  

(face-to-face lessons) 
Tuesday, 18.01.2022    : Public Holidays – Thaipusam – no lessons 
Wednesday, 19.01.2022   : Report card conferences for classes 1 – 12 
Friday, 28.01.2022    :  Chinese New Year celebration in the Kindergarten 
Friday, 28.01.2022    : Distribution of report cards (interim certificates)/  

last day of the first school term 
Monday, 31.01.2022 – Wed, 02.02.2022 : Chinese New Year Holidays – no lessons 
 
 

All dates are available in our Online-Kalender on the DSKL website.         
 
 

Dear Parents and Teachers, dear Students, 
 
It is really good to experience the school opening and we all enjoy the lively atmosphere at the DSKL. 
Thanks to all who are so exemplary in following the SOPs, thus supporting safety in the school day and a 
continuation of the school opening. Keep it up!  
 
During the last weeks of school, many important things were taken care of. On Wednesday, the peda-
gogical class conferences took place and on Friday, the students received their first performance report 
of this school year. These and many other things can be addressed at tomorrow's parent-teacher con-
ferences. We welcome you to the online one-on-one meetings with the teachers and would also like to 
take this opportunity to point out the general consultation hours of our teachers. The exact schedule of 
consultation hours for all teachers can be found on our website. Please make appointments by e-mail 
with the teachers directly. 
 

https://www.dskl.edu.my/kalender/
https://www.dskl.edu.my/kalender/
https://www.dskl.edu.my/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Sprechstunden_Lehrer_1-HJ_2021-22.pdf
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After the Deepavali celebration in the kindergarten, our youngest students from kindergarten, pre-
school and grades 1 - 2 celebrated the St. Martin's Day together on the school grounds on Thursday. On 
this occasion, the preschoolers performed the St. Martin story, a really great performance! The dance of 
the primary school children was a pleasure to watch. Afterwards, the self-made lanterns were used in a 
procession through the school grounds. And of course, the St. Martin's pretzels, which traditionally be-
long to this celebration, were not missing. Two really successful events that helped to make our school 
life a bit more colorful. A report and some photos of the St. Martin's Day celebration can be found on 
our website under this link. 
 
Life at the DSKL continues with further events: Dr. Krivanek from the German Embassy will visit our kin-
dergarten on Wednesday as part of the German Reading Day. He will read stories from different chil-
dren’s books to our youngest students. We are looking forward to this special day and to welcome Dr. 
Krivanek! There are also other activities planned in the kindergarten and elementary school before the 
Christmas holidays, we will inform you about the details in due course. Unfortunately, due to the SOPs, 
there is no Christmas concert for the school community this year, we appreciate your understanding. 
 
At this point we would like to draw your attention to the Christmas bazaar of the GSSKL, which will take 
place online again this year. There are very nice gift ideas and many things to order. You will find all de-
tails about the offers within this "Christmas Charity Bazaar" in the flyer attached. 
 
Reminder of the school library 
Unfortunately, borrowed media from our library are often not returned on time. Currently, the return 
deadline has been exceeded by several weeks for some students. Therefore, our library team urgently 
asks you to return the borrowed books as soon as possible to give other students the chance to borrow 
them as well and of course not to increase the overdue fines any further. 
 
Request for information after receipt of Covid-19 vaccination 
Once again, we would like to ask you, if you have not already done so, to send us a screenshot of the 
vaccination certificate from the MySejahtera app after your child's vaccination is complete. As men-
tioned above, we need to forward the information about the vaccination status of employees and stu-
dents to the relevant authorities. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in this matter. 
 
At last an important request: at the moment, children with common cold symptoms are often noticed at 
school. I urge you to keep your children home if they are not feeling well. Please react with extra cau-
tion during this time. If necessary, see a doctor if your child shows for symptoms such as fever, cough, 
runny nose, and disturbances in the sense of smell or taste. If in doubt, arrange for your child to take a 
Covid 19 test. Thank you for your cooperation in this important matter. 
 
With best regards and stay confident 
 
Konrad Menne, Principal 
 

Upcoming Newsletter: Tuesday, December 7th, 2021 

https://www.dskl.edu.my/endlich-ist-es-soweit-das-erste-fest-der-dskl-nach-beinah-zwei-jahren/

